Dates for your Diary

Fri Dance to Live Music in Tiverton Village Hall 8pm - | Ipm
5 Oct
Thurs  |Drop-In Coffee Morning 10:30 to 12am Tiverton Village Hall,

25 Oct |all welcome for a chat and cup of coffee.

Fri Dance to Live Music in Tiverton Village Hall 8pm - | Ipm

2 Nov

Tues 7:30pm Garden Club: AGM followed by ‘Ecuador and the
Galapagos Islands’ and Pie & Peas supper. Free entrance.

6 Nov
Sat Armistice Day Service; meet at War Memorial, Stocks Green at
10 Nov | 10:45am

ues Parish Council Meeting 7:30pm, Tiverton Village Hall
20 Nov ((the agenda is published on the noticeboard by the telephone box)

ues 8pm Garden Club A Festival of Flowers’” with Anne Hamilton, guar-
4 Dec  nteed to be entertaining! Entrance £2.50

Weds  |Carol Service Tiverton Methodist Chapel 7pm
19 Dec

If you want your event listed here, email to info@tiverton-cheshire.org.uk

Highlights from the Parish Council Meeting

At the last minute, Houghton Poultry at Tiverton Heath appealed the enforce-
ment notice served on them and now have 6 months in which to develop their
case for overturning the notice. This means that poultry rearing activities are
likely to continue into 2008.

The spate of planning applications continues, with the Council taking a close
interest in all construction work in the village to ensure that the proper regu-
latory processes are in place for the work being undertaken.

Recycling News

Please remember to put all glass bottles and jars into your white recycling bag
for monthly collection. It really does make a difference - recycling just one glass
bottle saves enough energy to power a washing machine for 10 minutes.

Owing to the redevelopment of the restaurant, the bottle banks at The Red Fox
are not available. However, you can still take glass to the bottle banks at The
Shady Oak or the Tattenhall Recycling Centre.
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Chairman's Letter

Of concern to us all must be the on-going damage to our fences and verges
caused by the large HGV's that have missed the low bridge signs and need to
turn round in the wholly inadequate 'turning circle' at the junction of the A49
and Huxley Lane. A number of suggestions have been put forward which we
have rejected, and you should know that your council has requested a site
meeting with the authorities concerned to see if we can't come up with a defin-
itive solution. I'll keep you informed.

Another issue with the A49 is the increasing incidence of 'fly-tipping' in the lay-
by near to the Red Fox.This is becoming a particular problem and one that is
proving difficult to capture. | would ask for renewed vigilance, and if anyone
should observe anything even mildly suspicious, to record registration numbers
and either forward to myself or any other councilor.

We have booked another loan of the radar speed gun for w/c 8th October but
we are still looking for additional volunteers. If you are concerned about speed-
ing in YOUR village now is your chance to do something about it.

For one reason and another we didn't manage a 'Village Day' this year, but if we
are to rectify that next year then now is the time for preparation.To that end |
propose to call a meeting in the village hall of interested parties on |6th
October at 7:30pm, please come along.

Finally, your council and | exist solely to oversee the management of the parish
and its affairs; we are at your bidding. If you have a problem or an issue you
would like to reach a wider audience, then let us know, we will listen. Our meet-
ings are usually held every other month and the dates are on the reverse of this
pamphlet as well as notice boards and web site.You are cordially invited to join
us, let's make this village OUR village, we can't do it alone.

Mike Turner, Chairman
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St Judes, Tilstone Fearnall

St Judes is the parish church for Tiverton and Tilstone Fearnall. There is a
service every Sunday at 9:30am, and of course the church gives support to all
major events in life: Baptism, Marriage and Funerals.

Armistice Day 2007

The | Ith Nov falls on a Sunday this year so some areas will choose to hold a
special serivce on a different day to avoid conflict with church services.
Tiverton will be holding its service on Saturday 10th November at the War
Memorial on Stocks Green Coffee and biscuits will be available in the Chapel
meeting room after the service. All welcome, please assemble for 10:45am in
good time for the silence period at | [:00am

Letters to the Editor
Autumn Flower Show

Did you know the flower show is for kids as well? There is a junior sec-
tion where you can enter cakes and plants. This Autumn our entries
included miniature gardens. We also had a go at entering some adult
classes. We enjoy going along and seeing the other exhibits, and bidding
against our mum in the auction at the end. But we'd like to see some
other children there too. The next show is the Spring show. Why not
come along and see what you can win?

Ewen and Frances Hurst

Tiverton District Bridge Club

The club continues to prosper. This friendly club gathers in members from the
Wirral, Chester, Northwich,Winsford and Nantwich as well as most of the local
villages.

Duplicate bridge is played on Monday evenings and Wednesday afternoons. At
the Christmas and New Year parties, Chicago bridge is played with plenty of
good prizes to be won.

New members are always welcome. Further details from Barbara
01829720368 or David 01606784491
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Village Society News

Dance to live music or just socialise in Tiverton Village Hall on the first Friday
in in the month from October through December: 5 Oct, 2 Nov and 7 Dec.
8pm to | Ipm No bar but bring your own bottle.Tickets £3 each from Audrey
on 733520

Advanced notice of our New Year’s Eve Dance and Supper; no bar but bring
your own bottle. Tickets £12.50 each and numbers are limited, so book now

Junior Training with Deeside Ramblers

Junior registration took place on Sunday 9th September. Any junior who would
like to join but was unable to attend on the 9th is welcome to come along to
the club. Under | | sessions take place on every other Sunday 10.45-12.00 com-
mencing |6th September. Details of other age group sessions can be obtained
from the club www.drhc.co.uk

The Club operates training and coaching to a high standard and recently it was
awarded the England Hockey Club Ist Accreditation. This represents recogni-
tion that the club is working towards providing a safe and child friendly club
environment.

Village Hall News

The Hall Committee were dissappointed to discover that 2 tables had been
taken from the hall at the end of August. Although they have now been
returned, their absence caused a lot of wasted committee time in trying to
ascertain their location against the need for a full complement of tables for an
event.

On a more cheerful note our new chairs have arrived with the old ones going
to help out the Methodist Chapel and other local organisations.

We are also in the process of installing an outside bench so that the new gar-
dens can be better enjoyed by villagers.

Contributions/Letters

Contributions for the Jan edition should be addressed to info@tiverton-
cheshire.org.uk or on paper to any parish councilor before the end of Nov 2007
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